


















and grief we were all going through at that time. In April of 2020
I first toured Barn 5400 and once I opened the front doors I knew
I wanted, no needed, to be in that space to make my dreams come
true. In short, I fell in love with the facility and by August of
2020 I literally had the keys to unlock my vision. It was not
simply the roof, walls and building that lured me in, it was the
concept that was actively being developed therein which lit up
before my eyes. I mention all of this because I believe annexing
this property will allow further visions of Barn5400 transforming
into much more to come to fruition. 

With Barn 5400 being such a truly unique destination of Local
Arts and Entrepreneurship, Petaluma’s annexation of this
property would contribute to the city’s economy through sales tax
revenue and licensing fees. 

I have personally and professionally witnessed both the increased
community surrounding commerce and a bloom of familiar
friendships grown at Barn5400 in the 4+ years I have been
working there (almost every single day). For example, My
Business has grown from less than a handful of patrons to now
almost 80 participants monthly working together. By approving
this zoning amendment, you are supporting the growth of small
businesses that are rooted in values of sustainability, creativity,
and community.

I strongly urge the council to approve this annexation and help
these local businesses continue to flourish and serve the residents
of Petaluma. The Barn 5400 community is a perfect fit for our
city, and I look forward to seeing it become an even more integral
part of our shared future.

Thank you for your consideration.



Sincerely,
Andrew M Kontrabecki









From: Ariana Schwalbenberg
To: -- City Clerk
Subject: Zoning amendment and annexation of Barn 5400
Date: Wednesday, October 16, 2024 8:31:03 PM

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from . Learn why this
is important at https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification ]

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL
SYSTEM.---

Dear Members of the Petaluma City Council,

As a proud supporter and frequent customer of Retrograde Coffee Roasters, I am writing to urge you to approve the
zoning amendment and annexation of Barn 5400 to the city of Petaluma. This decision is essential for allowing the
team to open a coffee shop in the same space where their coffee is roasted, and it will bring countless benefits to the
community.

Annexing Barn 5400 will help local businesses like Retrograde contribute directly to Petaluma’s economy through
sales tax revenues and required operating licenses. These contributions are crucial for supporting local services and
improving the quality of life for residents. The annexation will also allow them to bring their incredible coffee
experience into our city, connecting the roastery and café in one unique, community-centered location.

One of the things I love most about Retrograde is their dedication to the community. They sponsor local sports
teams, non-profits, schools, and events in Sebastopol, and they frequently partner with artists and makers to host
pop-up events that benefit small businesses. This same community-first approach will enhance Petaluma, providing
a much-needed gathering place for residents to meet, enjoy great coffee, and support local artisans.

By approving this annexation, you’re not just supporting a business, you’re creating a space for people to connect,
share, and grow together. As a customer, I am eager to see this coffee shop become a part of Petaluma’s vibrant
culture and economy, and I believe it will be an asset to the city.

Thank you for considering this important request. Please help make Barn 5400 a place where the Petaluma
community can gather, enjoy, and thrive.

Sincerely,
Ariana Schwalbenberg




















